
 
 

   

 

 

 

PORTS AND YACHTING DIRECTORATE 

 

LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS No 030 OF 2021 
 

Our Ref: MT/PYD/0001/21 

 

 

07 April 2021 

 

 

 

Shifting of pontoon from Il-Port ta' L-Imġarr to Il-Port ta' Marsamxett 

 

 

The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, notifies mariners and the general 

public that the temporary pontoon established by Local Notice to Mariners number 023 of 

2020 will be shifted, at some time, between Monday 12th April 2021 and Saturday 17th 

April 2021. 

 

The temporary pontoon will be shifted from its current position along the main breakwater 

at Il-Port ta’ L-Imġarr, Gozo to Il-Port ta’ Marsamxett. 

 

In Il-Port ta’ Marsamxett the pontoon will be permanently laid in three (3) sections within 

the area A, B, C, D, E and the intermediate coastline, as shown on attached chart. 

 

LATITUDE (N)    LONGITUDE (E)  

A   35º 54’.227    014º 29’.784 

B   35º 54’.218    014º 29’.771 

C   35º 54’.195    014º 29’.771 

D   35º 54’.174    014º 29’.783 

E   35º 54’.198    014º 29’.810 

 

All moorings and moored vessels within the above area are to be removed with immediate 

effect. 

 

Mariners are to keep a sharp lookout, navigate with caution, and at very slow speed giving 

the indicated areas a wide berth. They are to comply with any instructions given by 

Valletta Port Control (Valletta VTS) on VHF Channel 12 and/or 16 and any Enforcement 

Personnel on site. 
 
Local Notice to Mariners No. 023 of 2020 regarding Laying of Temporary pontoons 
along the Main Breakwater in Mgarr Harbour , Gozo is hereby CANCELLED 
 
Chart affected: BA 211 




